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COMMONWEALTH OF KENTUCKY

STATE FISCAL NOTE STATEMENT

	GENERAL ASSEMBLY
	LEGISLATIVE RESEARCH COMMISSION

	2011 REGULAR SESSION
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	( ) Resolution No.
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	SUBJECT/TITLE
	An Act relating to the exclusion of abortion coverage for health insurance exchanges.


	SPONSOR
	Representative Brad Montell
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MEASURE'S PURPOSE:  HB 61 would prohibit coverage for elective abortions by health benefit plans offered through a health benefit exchange.  The bill would also require health benefit plans that offer supplemental elective abortion coverage to obtain a separate signature to enroll in supplemental elective abortion coverage, provide notice of the separate premium for elective abortion coverage and that such coverage is optional.
PROVISION/MECHANICS:   HB 61establishes Subtitle 17D of KRS Chapter 304 and creates a new section to define "abortion," "elective abortion," and "health benefit exchange." The bill creates a new section to prohibit qualified health benefit plans in Kentucky from offering abortion coverage through a health benefit exchange, but permits individuals to purchase optional supplemental coverage for elective abortions outside of the state exchange if a separate premium is paid for the coverage.   Provisions are set forth regarding the calculation of the premium for elective abortion coverage, and signature and notice requirements.  The bill prohibits an issuer of elective abortion coverage from discounting or reducing the premium paid for other coverage based on the fact an individual has elective abortion coverage.
FISCAL EXPLANATION:  HB 61 would have no fiscal impact.  The decision to establish and operate health benefit exchanges by the state has yet to be made, and any plan to do such would need approval of the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services prior to January 1, 2013.  Moreover, the provisions of the bill prohibit coverage for abortions by plans offered through an exchange which would not fiscally impact the Commonwealth.  Lastly, the bill requires that benefit plans offering supplemental elective abortion coverage charge a premium that would fully cover the cost of the service.  Any cost relating to elective abortions would thus be charged to the enrollee.
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